CITY OF NORTH CHICAGO

Leon Rockingham, Jr.
MAYOR

June 3, 2023

Sandy Hart

Lake County Board Chair

18 North County Street, 10th Floor
Waukegan, IL 60085

RE: 2024-2026 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program

Dear Chair Hart:

In conjunction with Lake County's process of re-qualification as an Urban County for entitlement
status in the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program, the City of North Chicago
would like to request our entitlement be included with that of Lake County, so as to maintain our

entitlement status, and defer administration of our CDBG Program to Lake County.

We look forward to continuing our partnership with HUD and Lake County in the Community
Development Block Grant Program for years 2024-2026.

Following receipt of this correspondence, should you have any questions or require any additional
information, please contact the City of North Chicago at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Lo oo

Leon Rockingham, Jr.
Mayor

cc: Brenda O’Connell, Lake County Community Development Administrator

Mayor’s Office: (847) 596-8610 ° Office Fax: (847) 596-8619
Email: leoroc@northchicago.org * 1850 Lewis Avenue, North Chicago, Illinois 60064



